
From: Bill Robeson
To: j
Cc: Brian Pedrotti; Andrew Perez; Patrick Holub
Subject: Permit fee waiver/reduction request
Date: Thursday, November 2, 2023 12:31:38 PM
Attachments: emaillogo 190eb98f-3dbf-4ac8-a0d6-5f778ed0ba4d1111111111111111111111111111111111111.png

Hi Jen and Jon,
Thank you for your request to waive Building Permit Fees on the reconstruction of your flood-
damaged home. We are sympathetic to the challenges this has caused your family.
However, after evaluating all available options, staff determined that we cannot reduce or waive the
fees for your building permit (BLD23-000515). The City’s Municipal Code does not authorize any City
staff to grant a fee waiver or fee reduction for building permits. Staff also investigated whether a
portion of the City’s FEMA funding can be used to offset your permit fees, but federal regulations
prohibit the City from using that funding for projects located on private property. Building Permit
fees are not revenue generating, they are used to cover the cost of building plan checks and building
inspections along with other associated staff time.
Only the City Council can grant fee waivers for building permits. The use of public funds to subsidize
a private construction project compromises the City’s responsibility in managing our public
budget/General Fund.
With this information, there has been no indication that the Council would support waiving or
reducing fees for the replacement of a private single-family home that was damaged during the past
January 2023 storm events. As staff, will make sure that we streamline the permitting process of re-
building your home and help in any way possible. As you know from the recent status email from
Patrick Holub from our office, plan check corrections were sent to your architect on 10/16. As soon
as the corrections are returned to us, we will make sure to review the corrections from your
architect that day or the next, and if adequate, we will issue the permit.
If you and your building team would like to meet our staff and Building Inspector just before you
break ground or any time that would be helpful, we can coordinate a meeting time.
Lastly, we confirmed with the LMUSD that no “School Fees” will be assessed on your reconstruction
permit.
Thank you.

Bill Robeson
Interim City Manager
City Hall, City of Arroyo Grande
Tel: 805-473-5408 |www.arroyogrande.org 
300 E. Branch Street | Arroyo Grande | CA | 93420 

City Hall Business Hours: M-Th 8:00 am - 5:00 pm; Fridays 8:00 am - 12:00 pm

The information contained in this email pertains to City business and is intended solely for the use of the
individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If the reader of this message is not an intended recipient, or
the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient and you have
received this message in error, please advise the sender by reply email or phone and delete the
message. Please note that email correspondence with the City of Arroyo Grande, along with attachments,
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may be subject to the California Public Records Act, and therefore may be subject to disclosure unless
otherwise exempt by law.




